Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the May 29, 1996 meeting.

Selectmen present were: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Carol Smith. Business Manager Phil Dwight was present for part of this brief meeting which took place prior to the public hearing on the sludge removal project.

The minutes of the May 13, 1996 meeting were approved as written.

Bill Lang was approved as the new Manager of the Antrim Recycling and Transfer Station. Art Bryer was approved as the Assistant.

Two minor abatements were approved: \$15.00 in the name of Sorbye, Knute and Solveig and \$18.50 in the name of Christopher and Sharon Kotce.

An Intent to Cut in the name of Gregory Harpe was approved.

The Board discussed what the next steps are in the repair of the Aiken House. Peter will speak to Sam Harding about what it would entail to repair plumbing/heating in the building.

The following items were discussed/signed:

The Management Letter from Mason and Rich regarding the recent audit was reviewed and signed.

Requests for waiver of inventory penalty in the name of Daniel and Mary Watt was denied based on a decision made at last week's meeting.

Paula will review a possible error in assessment on property owned by Robert Edwards. It will be discussed further next week.

Phil was asked to write to Waste Management regarding their second increase in hauling fees this year.

Phil had prepared a breakdown of the Town's assessed value for the Board's review.

The 1996 equalized value of \$73,253,799 (127%) versus \$85,314,792 (111%) which was last year's value was noted.

It was also noted that the borrings of the Gregg Lake Bridge are done.

The next Selectmen's meeting will be June 10th.

Respectfully submitted Phil Dwight, Business Manager